

# SLAA Los Angeles Intergroup Agenda

July 13, 2025



## Intergroup Sign-In

### 1. Call to Order - Serenity Prayer

### 2. Readings:

- a. Twelve Traditions
- b. Thirty Seconds of Silence Policy
- c. Vote Counter Volunteer & reading of Voting Policy
- d. Timer volunteer & reading of the timer policy

### 3. Attendee Introductions:

- a. First name, meeting name, meeting donation amount, new or returning rep
- b. Position holders or trustees willing to answer questions after the meeting?

### 4. Count of Voting Members:

- a. Intergroup meeting reps, position holders & committee reps

### 5. Approval of Previous Month's Minutes

### 6. Officer & Committee Reports:

- a. Secretary ([secretary@slaalosangeles.org](mailto:secretary@slaalosangeles.org)) – Matt
  - i. Introduced the Supporting SLAA The 60/40 Way brochure inviting Reps to bring ot to groups and treasurers to educate on the life changing value of the workshops we produce and other services offered
  - ii. Introductions of members and representatives present. Offered support options to new Intergroup Reps and the newcomer present.
  - iii. Distributed a draft flyer of QR codes for meetings distribution to newcomers draft to Reps
- b. Record Keeper ([recordkeeper@slaalosangeles.org](mailto:recordkeeper@slaalosangeles.org)) –Marianne. Minutes were approved as written
- c. Treasurer ([treasurer@slaalosangeles.org](mailto:treasurer@slaalosangeles.org)) – Mona,
  - i. See the written report
  - ii. LA ingroup donates surplus to SLAA FWS at the end of the 3rd quarter
  - iii. Reviewed the suggested 60/40 flyer to
  - iv. FWS is not doing well financially and needs group an individual donations. Explained what FWS does - literature, H&I, etc
  - v. Any questions, email Mona at the above email
- d. Bottom Line Editor ([bottomline@slaalosangeles.org](mailto:bottomline@slaalosangeles.org)) – Nikita
  - i. Bottom Line is available for June
  - ii. An update is necessary to take off the virtual registrar language on the Bottom Line
- e. Meeting Registrar ([registrar@slaalosangeles.org](mailto:registrar@slaalosangeles.org)) – Azzurro Roberto
  - i. Roberto is now meeting the registrar
  - ii. Virtual and in-person meeting registrar merged
- f. Phone Line – Glen F
  - i. Took in about 20 calls - most for meeting information from newcomers
  - ii. There is no actual time stamp
  - iii. Glen will look into Google voice to get a transcript of all calls
- g. Literature ([literature@slaalosangeles.org](mailto:literature@slaalosangeles.org)) – David, Asst Literature – Dale
  - i. 2 new pieces of literature are available
  - ii. Make sure to place literature orders well ahead of time (24 hrs before, probably not enough time to fill the order, and will have to wait till the following month)
  - iii. Dale invited new members to pick-up a free service manual
  - iv. It's best to order literature online
- h. Journal Rep ([journalrep@slaalosangeles.org](mailto:journalrep@slaalosangeles.org)) – Lisa
  - i. Journal question available for this month: "Codependency: Please describe how codependency has been an ingredient in sex and love for you."
  - ii. Journal is available online for free. FWS donations are down without paid print subscriptions to The Journal. The committee is wondering if we should wait a couple of months to release free journal versions online to encourage print subscriptions. Asking for general feedback from SLAA members. \$26/year for one year. \$44 for two years (U.S. &

- i. Katrina updating the website and plans to give more love to the audio recordings as events fall off. Katrina will update list so Intergroup meeting is not in the meeting list and newcomers aren't confused.
- j. Spanish Language Liaison ([spanish@slaalosangeles.org](mailto:spanish@slaalosangeles.org)) – Roberto
  - i. No new inquiries, still no Spanish-speaking SLAA meeting, the website is bilingual
- k. Workshops & Retreats ([workshops-retreats@slaalosangeles.org](mailto:workshops-retreats@slaalosangeles.org)) – Donald
  - i. Upcoming workshop this Sat 7/19, Relationship with Self, hosted online via Zoom. Last 2 workshops had 120 people
- l. H&I Committee ([h-and-i@slaalosangeles.org](mailto:h-and-i@slaalosangeles.org)) – Max B. & David
  - i. Max would like to have SLAA table appropriate events and requested members suggest events
- m. Speaker List Keeper ([speakerslist@slaalosangeles.org](mailto:speakerslist@slaalosangeles.org)) – Gregory
  - i. If you want to be on the speaker list, speaker list form on website.
  - ii. Meetings wanting a speaker will be sent a link to the most updated list.
  - iii. Wendy said there's a WhatsApp Group for SLAA speakers
  - iv. Gregory is stepping down, and easy commitment for new member
  - v. Request that speakers complete the column
- n. Audio Library Commitment ([audio@slaalosangeles.org](mailto:audio@slaalosangeles.org)) – Jayk
  - i. 7 new audios are being added to the Library of audio on the SLAA Los Angeles website
  - ii. Always in need of more speaker tapes - ask meeting members to post new audios
  - iii. At the business meeting, propose that speakers would like to be recorded to increase the audios sent to SLAA
  - iv. Matt said every group is autonomous so it's up to each group if the speaker is recorded,
  - v. There is a waiver link on the website for speakers to sign. It's like a docuSign
- o. ABM Delegates / Alt. Delegates – Jayk, Max
  - i. July 20th, on Zoom, 6:30 p.m.- 8 p.m., Town Hall to discuss everything on the ABM agenda
  - ii. If you want your voice heard at the ABM, come to Town Hall and share your opinions, or email [slaa@losangeles.org](mailto:slaa@losangeles.org)
  - iii. The ABM agenda is available online at [slaafws.org](http://slaafws.org)
  - iv. Questions email Jayk at [audio@slaalosangeles.org](mailto:audio@slaalosangeles.org). Max encouraged involvement, It is the next level of service after intergroup. Nikkita said he wanted to raise funds to send literature worldwide

## **7. FWS Conference Committees:**

- a. Public Info Committee Conduit – Max B.
  - i. Invited members to step up to be of service

## **8. SLAA Los Angeles, Inc. Board of Trustees - Dave G., Chris C., Diane, Glen F..**

- a. Friendly reminder to talk about treasury at meetings, anything above prudent reserve should be going to the intergroup

## **9. Old Business**

## **10. New Business - none**

## **11. Announcements**

## **12. Motion to close “We” version of the Serenity Prayer**